REGINA DUPLICATE BRIDGE CLUB

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting
Held at the Club June  23, 2011
Present:  A constituted quorum
Dean Allen called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm
1.0 Adoption of the Agenda
Dean Allen requested the addition of the following:

Under Old Business – Item 5.2  Second consideration of a constitutional change to the number of members that can be on the Board, as follow-up to first consideration presented at AGM June 22, 2010
       Motion by Rick Gaucher, seconded by Lise Lundlie, that the agenda be adopted

       as amended.  Carried.  

2.0 Adoption of the Minutes
Motion by Lorraine Garratt, seconded by Cal McLeod, that the minutes of the AGM of 

June 22, 2010 be adopted. Carried.

3.0 President’s Report

Dean Allen thanked everyone for coming..  He thanked the members of the Board of Directors for their support and for all the hard work they had put in on the Club’s behalf.  He acknowledged the contributions of Board members Lorraine Garratt and Margaret Hubbard, who will not be returning to the Board of Directors for the coming year, and he thanked them for their service.  He also thanked Board members Pamela Keim, Norma Barber, Ilsa Krukoff, Jan Anderson, Rose Dunitz, Leslie Morton, Joan Quinlan and Donald Drever for allowing their names to stand for re-election for the coming year.   
Dean extended his thanks on behalf of the Board and the Club to everyone who has helped out this past year in one way or another by donating their time and efforts to the number of jobs around the Club that need to get done:  jobs like selling memberships, printing freeplays, making the standby list, phoning, hospitality, bringing food and goodies, etc.  
Dean addressed the “Zero Tolerance Policy.”  He said that notices regarding the policy have been posted around the Club for some time, and he asked that members please make themselves aware of this policy.  He noted that we get complaints from time to time, but said that members who want to have their complaint addressed should follow the proper avenue.  They must make the game director aware of the issue, so they should simply raise their hand at the time the problem arises, call “Director Please”, and let the Director deal with the complaint.  The Board does have a policy in place to deal with Zero Tolerance issues, but has no power to implement this policy if complaints are not first brought to the attention of the Director at the time of the incident.  By following this policy, we can work together to make the game a pleasant experience for everyone.

Dean then made the membership aware of the preliminary exploration we have been doing in considering the possibility of partnering with the City of Regina in regards to a facility.  As he mentioned, the City provides the Lawn Bowling facilities and other facilities around Regina, so why not approach them regarding a similar arrangement, as we are no less deserving.  Bob Loewen has been representing us in these discussions and has had some talks with them, after which it was indicated that they will look into what they may be prepared to do.  Dean reiterated that this is just an exploration, that there is no urgency in finding another facility, and that something may or may not come from these talks.    

       Dean then said that it has been a privilege and an honour to serve on the Board in his two  

       years as Vice-President and three years as President.  However he felt it was time for 

       someone else to take over.
       Mo Adams thanked Dean, on behalf of the membership, for his service and for a job well 

       done. 
4.0  Treasurer’s Report

Norma Barber presented the financial statement, which was audited by Eli Fluter, dated June 17, 2011.    Her statement included the balance sheet as of May 31, 2011,  as well as profit & loss YTD comparisons with the previous year, and profit & loss budget vs actual for the fiscal year through May 2011.  She also included a chart of table counts for the year, a monthly breakdown of general income and expenses, and charted comparative information (2007 to 2011) of table fees, directors’ fees and table counts.   In addition, she included a portfolio summary of investments.  She stated that when she took over in the position of treasurer, our investments totaled $90, 910.29.    She pointed out that we have had major expenditures throughout this time, including carpet, sign, and duplicating machine, but she was pleasantly surprised that our investment total has nonetheless grown to $96, 501.86. 
Norma pointed out that our table count for the year showed a drop of 50.5 tables from the previous year, resulting in $975 lost revenue.  She pointed out that we have an overall loss for this fiscal year 2010-2011 of $6337.79, but that this included major one-time expenditures.  We also accrued some $4898 in interest during the year.

Two questions were raised from the floor.  Muriel Drew asked about the larger amounts of money lost to free plays during the months of June and July.  It was speculated that this could include more for standbys, freeplays given to people who were called in to fill tables, 2 freeplays per week given to Jason Larrivee for duplicating the boards, and for people cashing in their freeplays that they won, as well as freeplays for the AGM itself.  Rick Gaucher asked about building and maintenance costs that had been incurred this year as one-time expenses, and was informed that this would include purchase and installation of the sign, and work on the men’s washroom.

Motion by Norma Barber, seconded by Pamela Keim, that Eli Fluter be appointed as the
      auditor for the fiscal year 2011-2012.  Carried.  

5.0  Old Business
5.1 Eight Is Enough  

        This was an item that was discussed at the 2010 AGM, when changes were proposed. 

 At that time the following was decided: “It was left to the Board to use its 

 discretionary powers if a change in either direction seemed advisable in future (that  
  is, either more or less restrictive)” – from minutes AGM 2009 6.2.1

This item was discussed and studied by the Board throughout the year.  Pamela Keim did a comparative study, which she presented to the membership.  She said that in April of 2010 it was decided to try a modification that limited any team to only one “3” player.  She compared participation and revenue for the two periods.  April 2009-2010, prior to the new restriction, she calculated that the table count was 151, and therefore 604 players, with revenue of $3624. and in the same time period 2010-2011, the table count was 129, and therefore 516 players, with revenue of $3096.       
Discussion followed.  Doug Kinney suggested that 3’s could be required to play with 1’s, as he perceived this as a mentoring potential.  Dick Anderson said that this game was not meant to be part of a mentoring program.  Wayne Nattrass said that he felt the purpose of the game should not be to foster a few  3’s to get master points.  Rather, it was better to foster and encourage newer players and players with fewer points to come out and play.  He said that even though it may have brought in a little less money, he felt it was important to get participation from these members. 
        Motion by Wayne Nattrass, seconded by Judy Perras,  that the Eight-is-Enough 

        Saturday game continue as it is at present, with the restriction of only one “3” on any 

        team.  Carried.
 5.2  Second consideration of a constitutional change to the number of members that 
      can be on the Board, as follow-up to first consideration presented at AGM June 
      22, 2010
 Dean Allen brought forth the motion as presented June 22, 2010, which as a 

 constitutional change required this second consideration 

 Motion by Dean Allen, seconded by Norma Barber, that we change our bylaw to read  

 that we are allowed to have a minimum of 7 and a maximum of 9 Board members, in 

 addition to the four executive members.   Carried.
6.0   New Business

        6.1  Game start times
               The following motion was presented as a notice of motion, in writing, for discussion 

                at the AGM 

                Motion by Dick Anderson , seconded by Jan Anderson, that the start times for all 

                evening games be changed to 7:00 pm.  Games with mini-lessons would have the 

                lessons prior to 7:-00 pm.  Effective August 1, 2011.
                Discussion:  The following discussion accompanied the motion

                Our starting times were established at a time when more of our members worked,  

                and worked to 5:30 or 6:00 pm.    An earlier start time will get people home a little 

                earlier and may result in some people playing in the evening games that currently do

                not.  We have had a couple of newcomers who have expressed an interest in playing 

                Monday evenings but say it currently ends too late for them. Basically this applies to

                all evening games.

         Carried
           6.2    Expanding mentorship program
                    Joan Quinlan presented this idea for consideration.  She said she saw such a 

                    program being used at the Tuxedo Club in Winnipeg.  Her suggestion was that

                    we consider offering mentoring for players who have already passed the 100 MP 

                    range for rookie-master mentoring.  She envisaged a program where masters work 

                    with these players on specific skills for a short span of time, to help refine these 

                    skills.  A form could be filled out by mentor and mentee to identify skills to 

                    develop, and compatibility.     She suggested we might consider a time such as
                    Wednesday afternoon (thus making Wednesday a mentoring day).  Other 

                     suggestions were that there could be two different groups playing on Wednesday

                     evening, or a mentor / mentee could play in already established games, such as

                     Monday afternoon.  Jan Anderson has already agreed to seek more information 

                     from Manitoba, re: how the program operates there, forms used, etc.

                     No decision was made at this point.

7.0 Election of Officers and Board Members for 2010-2011
Dean Allen presented the list of candidates

       The following slate of Officers was presented:

President

Pamela Keim
Vice President
Leslie Mortin
Treasurer

Norma Barber

Secretary

Ilsa Krukoff

The following slate of Board members at large was presented:
Jan Anderson (incumbent)
       Don Drever (incumbent)
       Rose Dunitz (incumbent)
       Joan Quinlan (incumbent)
       Sandra Benson

       Patty Kinney

       Don Norman

The floor was opened to further nominations.   
Motion by Rosemary Makelki, seconded by Gaylene Spence, that nominations cease.

Carried.  The Board was approved as presented.
8.0 Trophies and Awards

Pamela Keim and Rose Dunitz  congratulated all the winners.  They presented those present with either an individual trophy or two free plays.  The winners’ names can be seen prominently displayed on the Wall of Fame.  A list of the winners is attached to these 
minutes, and will also be posted on our club web-site.  New Life Masters were recognized with trophies.  Special trophies were presented to Dick Anderson, who won the award as Joan Schneider Player of the Year, and to Sandy Bingaman, who won the award as Player of the Year for players under 100MP.  
9.0 Adjournment

Judy Peraas adjourned the meeting at 7:00
New Board of Directors met briefly 
1. Minutes  - Ilsa Krukoff asked Board approval for the minutes of May 31, 2011, to be posted  online, in order that there  not be too great a delay in posting. 

            Motion by Pamela Keim, seconded by Rose Dunitz, that the minutes of the May 31, 

            2011, Board meeting be approved for posting online.  Carried
2. Signing Authority 
             Motion by Don Norman, seconded by Patty Kinney, that the signing authority  on 

              behalf of the Regina Duplicate Bridge Club for the fiscal year 2011-2012 be given to
              the following Board members:

         

Treasurer - Norma Barber 

         

President – Pamela Keim
         

Secretary -  Ilsa Krukoff   

         

Club Manager – Janice Anderson

              Carried

First meeting of new Board of Directors is slated for Thursday July 21, 2011, at 6:00 pm
